KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
June 4, 2014
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on June 4, 2013 at 7:00pm.
Present:




Absent:

Tim Martin, President



John DiNardo, Treasurer


David Brooks, Vice President


Hari Singh, Director
Lori Teachum, Secretary









Jim Parker, Director

Ian Dodoo, Director





Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
David Angell, Owner of Potomac Garden Center
Matt Owens, VP of Landscape Operations with Potomac Garden Center

I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Martin, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:03pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes of the April 2, 2014 Board meeting.  
               Motion:  To accept the minutes as written.
        
Martin/Parker



Vote:  Unanimous  
III. HOMEOWNER & GUEST  FORUM: 
A.  Homeowners:

There were no homeowners present to address the Board.
B. Potomac Garden Center:

The Board had several concerns about this spring’s landscaping work.    This year the Board felt that PGC really dropped the ball.   There seemed to be a lack of supervision, oversight and quality control.  The Board stated that ¾ of the items in the contract had issues and that was unacceptable.  The Board reminded PGC that they are paying a premium price for the landscaping and have high expectations.  Mr. Angell, the Owner of PGC addressed the Board regarding concerns of this spring’s landscaping work.   He stated that this was not a typical spring and they were not able to start in mid-February like they would have like to have done.  He said it was clearly a more complicated season this spring.   Mr. Angell said that they want to do things horticulture correct.  Mr. Angell stated that he wants to do everything in his power to turn things around.  The Board asked PGC how they would be willing to compensate the community.   They discussed having the entrance to Palmetto Circle rehabbed.  The Board also recommended that PGC look at the internal flower beds.  The Board asked Management to get a written proposal of what they are going to do to compensate the community.   Mr. Owens stated that he will make a point to visit the community more frequently.   He would like to exceed the Boards expectations.  PGC wanted to give their assurance that they will come back and do it the way it needs to be done.  They wanted the opportunity to show that the Board did not make a mistake in choosing them.   The Board stated they would like to keep PGC if they can work thru this. 
IV. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. Ranworth Entrance Bed Renovations:

The Board approved by email PGC’s proposal for the renovation of both Ranworth entrance beds.  The work is scheduled to start June 12, 2014.  The Board had discussed using Reserve Funds to pay for this project and then increasing the assessments in 2015 to pay the funds back the Reserves.
Motion:  That we will pay for this out of the reserve funds.
Brooks/Teachum  


Vote:  Unanimous  
B. Dead Tree Removal/ 19327 Ranworth:
The homeowner requested the dead tree in the common area behind his home be removed.  Management had the arborist from The Care of Trees inspect the tree to determine if it was dead and if so to submit a proposal to remove it.  The Care of Trees has been the lowest bidder on several of the recent tree removal projects.  It is a large cherry that the homeowner is afraid will fall on his house.  The tree is dead.  The Board would like to first look at the tree.  The Board decided to table the discussion until the next meeting.
C. Towing- Palmetto Circle/Court:
As the Board had previously discussed by email, to enforce towing throughout Palmetto Circle and Palmetto Court, they would need to install five additional signs, as is required by Maryland law.  Montrose Towing will install the sign and post for $42.00 each, a total of $210.00.   The Board and Management decided to adjust the sign that is currently there.   The Board also discussed that commercial vehicles are parking in the parking lot at night. Vanguard could possibly complete a night inspection of the community in order to place tow warnings on commercial vehicles. 
Action:  Management to find out the cost for Vanguard to complete a night inspection of the community in order to place tow warnings on commercial vehicles.  
VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

There was no old business discussed.
VII. NEW BUSINESS:
There was no new business discussed
 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 8:24pm.
           
Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.
Teachum/Martin

Vote:  Unanimous
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, August 6, 2014 at 7:00pm.
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